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Historian Daniel J. Boorstin wrote in The Americans: The 
Democratic Experience, “In the small town, each citizen had done 
something in his own way to build the community.” On Founders 
Day, the people of Hicksville celebrate each individual’s contribution 
to our schools and community. Since February has been acknowledged 
as the month in which we honor the memory of the original members 
of the First Congress of Mothers, we strive to keep alive the spirit that 
motivated the actions of our PTA founders.

Our PTA’s mission is still the same today: To support and speak 
on behalf of children and youth in schools, the community, and 
before government bodies and other organizations that make decisions 
affecting all children, to assist parents in developing the skills they need 
to raise and protect their children, and to encourage parent and public 
involvement in the public schools of our nation.

In observing Founders Day on February 26, 2015, we congratulate 
and celebrate the accomplishments of all our honorees who have given 
so much of their time and energy to the children of Hicksville. Our 
outstanding honorees and the legacy of the previous honorees for more 
than 60 years provide a strong foundation on which to build a very 
promising future. 

With sincere gratitude and appreciation, I congratulate William 
McKee. Although retired now, Bill was the head of buildings and 
grounds for more than 30 years. Bill was always there for PTA at 
homecoming – to reaffirm that all would go smoothly, and to relax 
and assure us that everything is OK. He always had a warm smile and 
caring look in his eye as he managed a crew of dedicated employees 
who took care of the grounds at our seven elementary schools, middle 
school and high school. Bill has been an extremely dedicated member 
of the Hicksville School District. He has worked countless holidays, 
graduations, sporting events and snowstorms to ensure that our school 
grounds were maintained and ready to be used by our community. He 
is highly respected by all staff and took great pride in his position as 
head groundskeeper here in the Hicksville School District. I have had 
the privilege of spending time with Bill preparing for homecoming. 
I am convinced that he didn’t retire until the end of October just so 
he could help — not just me, but all of our district’s PTAs. Bill is an 
extraordinary person and an inspiration to us all. I thank him for all he 
has done for our children and our district. I am left, however, with one 
problem: Who will help me going forward, Bill?

In closing, I would like to say that I am proud to be council 
president of a school district and in a community that has so many 
people willing to go the extra mile for the children. Congratulations to 
all of our 2015 PTA Founders Day honorees, and please don’t ever stop 
– your invaluable contributions are immeasurable!

Irene Carlomusto

PTA Founders Day Honorees

This year’s PTA Founders Day Honored Guest is  
William McKee. He is being recognized for his 
outstanding involvement in the community and for his 
commitment to the students of the district. To learn more 
about Mr. McKee and his accomplishments, see page 2. 

A Message from Your Introducing...the 2015
Burns Avenue:
Theresa Berzler

Kelley Grant
Dawn Joyce

Jennifer Williams

Dutch Lane:
Bernadette Costas

Diana Farsang
Veena Khiara
Gage Sleeper

East Street:
Jo-Ann Clappi
Kristi Lombri
Lynn Oliviero
Jo-Ann Stimac

Fork Lane:
Laura Allicino
Kristen Calise

Tracy DiMartino
Lori Koerner

Sunita Manjrekar

Lee Avenue:
Alexandra Alonge

Mary Cannava
Patricia DePinho
Linda Johnson

Soraya O’Donnell
Judith Senn

Old Country Road:
Patricia Collier

Francine Duhigg
An-Marie Jon
Rose Pacheco

Woodland:
Rachel Castagliola

Brian Cleary
Samantha Guglieri

Caryn Napchan
Lisa Robertaccio

Megan Williamson

Middle School:
Glen Alexander

Diane Faria
Moriah Paredes
Patricia Tarsoly

 
High School:

Cheryl Anzel
Francine DeAgresta
Paulina McPhillips

Chad Wyman

SEPTA:
Regina Brennan
Helene Mendoza

Lori Saland

Special Distinction

Co u n c i l Pr e s i d e n t



Theresa Berzler has taught at Burns Avenue 
School for seven years and is a first-time Founders 
Day honoree. She believes that “every child 
deserves a champion — an adult who will never 
give up on them, who understands the power of 
connection and insists that they become the best 
they can be,” and strives to be that champion 
day in and day out. She has worked the Wellness 
Fair every year since it began, and also sits on the 
Reading Program and Report Card committees. 

Berzler, who says it is an honor to be 
recognized for Founders Day, holds a bachelor’s 

degree in elementary education from SUNY Old Westbury and a 
master’s degree in literacy from LIU Post. She and her husband Philip 
have two children, Kailey and Madison.

Congratulations to William McKee on being named the 2015 PTA Founders Day 

Honored Guest. Now retired, Mr. McKee worked for the Hicksville Public Schools for 31 

years and was the head groundskeeper for the district. 

Mr. McKee’s memories of the Hicksville community are what he refers to as 

“bittersweet”; building a new playground in memory of young student Monica Leary, 

planting the 9/11 memorial at the high school, redesigning and planting the war 

memorial at the middle school, and helping to dedicate the John Walker soccer field 

are just a handful of the projects and moments Mr. McKee will cherish forever.

In addition to fulfilling his responsibilities with due diligence and dedication, Mr. McKee is also a 40-year member 

of the Hicksville Fire Department, and has served two five-year terms on the Board of Fire Commissioners. 	

 Mr. McKee graduated from Hicksville High School in 1970 and holds an associate’s degree in ornamental 

horticulture from SUNY Delhi. He and his wife Audrey have two children, Brian and Jill, and three grandchildren, 

William, Collin and Emma, and one more on the way.

Being selected as the PTA Founders Day Honored Guest is a testament to the hard work Mr. McKee has displayed 

throughout his career. “In my 30-plus years of working at Hicksville Public Schools, I strived to always do my best 

job thoroughly and responsibly, to help make our schools something we can be proud of, and to enhance my 

community,” he said. “To know that I am appreciated is wonderful, and I am grateful to be recognized.”

Jennifer Williams currently sits on several 
Burns Avenue PTA committees: Book Fair, Plant 
Sale, Holiday Boutique and Fifth Grade. Of 
these, first-time Founders Day honoree Williams 
says she enjoys the Book Fair most because “it 
exposes the children to many different subjects 
they don’t normally get exposed to.” She is also 
a former PTA council delegate and holds the 
position of PTA treasurer. Williams earned a 
bachelor’s degree in accounting from Harmon 
School of Business in Trinidad and Tobago. 

“It is very humbling for my efforts to be recognized,” she said. 
“However, it is a labor of love. I truly cherish the opportunity to 
assist in building the educational foundation for our children.” She 
and her husband Ken have two children, Trinity and Matthew.  

Dawn Joyce has previously served as 
corresponding secretary and vice president of 
the Burns Avenue PTA, and she is currently its 
treasurer. “I became involved with the PTA for the 
children and wanted to make their school year 
memorable,” she said. 

The first-time Founders Day honoree considers 
herself a “behind-the-scenes” type of person and 
especially enjoys attending Hicksville schools’ 
sporting events. 

Joyce is the office manager of a law firm and has 
lived in Hicksville for 12 years. She and her husband Kerry have three 
sons, Sean, Daniel and Michael. 

“It means a great deal,” Joyce said of her Founders Day honor. “I 
don’t do what I do for the recognition, but it’s an honor that everyone 
thought of me.”
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Burns Avenue Elementary School

WILLIAM MCKEE

JENNIFER 
WILLIAMS

District Honored Guest

Kelley Grant has been a teaching assistant 
at Burns Avenue School for 12 years and is a 
first-time Founders Day honoree. She holds 
an associate’s degree in marketing from 
Queensborough College. Grant says she is very 
honored to receive the recognition, and that she 
loves working with people who always appreciate 
her help in the classroom.

“I love working with the children and knowing 
I’m making a difference,” she said. “Sometimes I 
begin with them in kindergarten, and then I may 
work with them again in second or third grade. It’s 

amazing to see their growth. ”She and her husband Carl have been 
married for 32 years and are looking forward to a trip to Italy in June. 
They have two sons, Cody and Ryan.
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